Fuel Fallout

by

Eyes Right

Rockwood, ME – Here in the backwoods of Maine, folks are beginning to feel some of the inevitable effects of high fuel prices.  The pain has been slow to develop, but it is increasing in intensity.

Most economic activity in this region is dependent on tourists and logging.  Both require plentiful, and inexpensive, hydrocarbon fuels.  Although commuters in all parts of our nation are facing high costs going to and from work, there really are few alternatives.  You have to work.  But you have choices on where and how you spend your dwindling leisure dollars. Judging by the dramatically smaller number of tourists this summer in upper Maine, many vacationers are apparently choosing to remain closer to their homes.

The sheer remoteness of northwestern Maine provides its charm and attraction, but it also makes it difficult to access.  Fewer numbers of summer vacationers are willing to endure the high cost of dragging a camper or taking a 4-wheel drive up the dirt roads leading into these backwoods.  Costs for operating a fishing boat have also increased, making the daily expedition in search of trout or salmon a more expensive proposition.  Even the charter boat operators on the Maine coast have had to increase their charges for customers wanting to do some deep sea fishing.  Running large diesel engines to push an 80 ft. boat 45 miles out to sea and back has become a costly operation.

Once the traveler enters the deep woods here, the lodges and inns on the remote lakes and rivers use generators to provide all the electricity.  Those generators run on diesel or gasoline, increasing the overhead costs for the owners already facing higher transport costs to bring in food and supplies for their customers.  In order to maintain a living bottom line, the operators have had to increase the rates charged for both food and lodging, further diminishing the number of customers.  This cycle is currently in full swing.

The winter may be worse.  This region has become a favorite playground for hunters and snowmobilers.  But those snowmobiles run on gasoline, and the bear guides who bait the traps have seen increasing expenses as they use ATV’s to bait stations each August for the fall and winter hunting seasons.  

And the loggers?  All of their equipment runs on fuels derived from oil.  Building new roads to access the timber, cutting it, and then trucking it to mills or lumber yards all require large amounts of hydrocarbons.  Bottom line:  high fuel costs have a particularly depressing effect on the more remote areas.

So what to do?  One solution may be to increase the use of solar-powered electrical systems here in the backwoods.  Although there are high initial costs, solar works surprisingly well in Maine [see www.solarhouse.com] and can provide a significant amount of electrical energy.  There are also several dams on rivers throughout the area that are not currently being used for power generation, although each has flow rates which would produce considerable electrical power for the area.  Transport costs would be considerable, but currently we are literally flushing this power down the river.

Obviously, solar alone will not significantly ease the problem. Nationally we must establish alternative fuel development as a major priority.  Until then, folks in these remote areas are going to suffer.

I thought you might like to know.
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